
 

Special Feature 4: Police Initiatives to Restrict Crossbows (pp. 43–46) 

1. Crossbow-related Incidents and Consultations with the Police 

(1) Murders 

In June 2020, a 23-year-old man used a crossbow 

to kill and wound 4 people. After this incident, 

murder attempts using crossbows occurred one after 

another. 

(2) Number of Processed Crossbow-related Cases 

The number of cases in which crossbows were used 

from 2010 to 2020 was 27. Among these, 16 cases, 

over half of them, were deemed as intentional harm 

to life or limb, which includes 4 murder cases and 6 

murder attempt cases. 

(3) Consultation with the Police on the Usage of 

Crossbows 

The number of cases reported to the police from 2010 to 2020 regarding crossbows was 172. The reports 

included concerns about crossbow owners, actual harm to private houses, as well as threats and other 

damage. 

2. Overview of Crossbows 

(1) What are Crossbows 

A crossbow has a device that fixes a string in a drawn position. A user attaches an arrow after fixing a 

string, and shoots it by pulling a trigger just like a gun. It is used for shooting competitions and other target 

shooting as a sport, and for tranquilizing wild animals. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

Example of a crossbow (compound crossbow) Crossbow shooting competition 

Number of cleared cases in which crossbows were used 

(Total between 2010 and 2020) 



 

(2) Testing the Lethal Power of Crossbows 

The National Research Institute of Police Science tested the lethality of crossbows and found that they 

have comparable lethal power to air guns and handguns, which are subject to regulations under the Act for 

Controlling the Possession of Firearms or Swords and Other Such Weapons. 

 

Test of penetration depth into gelatin 

 

(3) Policies Concerning Crossbows Ownership 

Taking in account the occurrence of crossbow incidents, the NPA established the Academic Experts 

Committee on Ownership of Crossbows, and the Committee submitted the Report on Ownership of 

Crossbows in December 2020. Based on the discussions and the report, a bill for the partial amendment to 

the Act for Controlling the Possession of Firearms or Swords and Other Such Weapons was passed during 

the 204th Diet in June 2021. 

 

Amendments to the Act for Controlling the Possession of Firearms or Swords and Other Such Weapons 

 


